


• Motion to extend deadline for submission of Communication Plans, submitted by the Curricular
Affairs Committee – passed by the Administrative Committee

• Possible Motion to approve a new Minor in Sustainable Agriculture, submitted by the Curricular
Affairs Committee – passed by the Administrative Committee

• Possible Motion to approve revisions to the Grade Appeals Policy, submitted by the Curricular
Affairs Committee – passed by the Administrative Committee upon revision
Sandra W. will make some revisions and send them to Orion for a second review and finalization.

DISCUSSION / INFORMATION ITEMS FOR ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE 
• Proposed Resolution adding required statement to 100-level course syllabi

The Administrative Committee preferred that information about adding syllabi statements 
concerning required 



ATTACH



 
c.



1. Approved meeting minutes from 7 April 2016

2. Petitions
a. Approved:

i. Request to allow a CLEP score of 49 for Western Civilization II count toward satisfying a Perspective
on the Human Condition requirement.  Western Civilization II transfers in as HIST F100X.

ii. Request to allow a D+ in HIST F100X count toward satisfying a Perspective on the Human Condition
requirement.  The student was admitted in the 2010-2011 catalog year, during which a D+ would
count.  However, the student changed catalog years to allow for a double major.  The student also
has completed a Yup’ik language sequence, but it can’t be counted towards a PHC requirement
because it counts towards his major.

iii. Petition to allow BIOL F393 Medical Physiology to fulfill the requirements of an “O/2” course.  The
course syllabus clearly demonstrated that the course meets the O/2 criteria.

iv. Petition to allow PSY F470 taken in Spring 2012 to fulfill W and O requirements.  The course
currently has O and W designators and the course offered in 2012 was identical to the current
course, therefore it meets the W and O criteria.

b. Denied:
i. To waive O/2 requirement.  Waiving O/2 requirements is out of the purview of the Core Review

Committee.  The petition was not recommended for forwarding to the Provost because the
student has not applied for graduation in Spring 2016 and the justification for the waiver was not
deemed satisfactory for forwarding to the Provost.

3. The end-of-year committee report was approved.

4. Discussion
a. It was agreed that petitions submitted during the summer by students who want to graduate in Summer

2016 will be reviewed by the Core Review chair (Andy).  If the petitions are straightforward, the chair will
make an executive decision.  If the petitions are complicated, the petitions will be circulated via email for
a full committee vote.

b. There was discussion about the future of the committee chair, or in other words, will Andy continue to
chair the committee.  He is not completely opposed to the idea, but would like to find someone else to
chair the committee.

------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Core Review Committee End of Year Report – 



ATTACHMENT 215/20 - continued 

Year-end committee report for Core Review Committee 

Chairs:  Andy Seitz (School of Fisheries and Ocean Sciences) 
Margaret Short (College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics, Department of Mathematics and Statistics) 

Members:  
College of Liberal Arts: 

Burns Cooper, English (17) 
Brian Kassof, Social Sciences (16) 
Yelena Matusevich, Humanities (16) 
Kevin Sager, Communication (CLA 16) 

College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics: 
Margaret Short, Math (17) - Co-Chair 
Lawrence Duffy, Science (16) 

Library: 
Katherine Arndt, LIB (17) 

At-Large: 
Andy Seitz, SFOS - Co-Chair 

Unit Core Assessment: 
Tony Rickard, CNSM 
Kevin Berry, SOM 

Ex Officio: 
Provost's Council Rep: Marsha Sousa 



ATTACHMENT 215/26 
UAF Faculty Senate #215, May 2, 2016 
Submitted for the 2016-17 Faculty Senate 

MOTION : 

The UAF Faculty Senate moves to endorse the 2016-2017 
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